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City Council Minutes August 14, 2018 )

e. Discussion and action on Holiday Lake water level and maintenance
procedures

A policy for water lavels and maintenance procedures needs to bs updated.

The City Manager is requesting clearproceduras on cormnmunicating with property
owners in the policy.

There were no comments reported from TDEC ragarding the matter.

A mofion was made by Mayor James Mayberry, seconded by Council Member
Danny Wyatt, to approve policy as presented by the City Manager with the
following additional specifications:

©On an annual basis during the month of April, the City Council will review the
policy to drop lake level no more than 4 ft. for property maintenance during
the months of October, November and December {ending no later than
February) assuring there is no conflict with Lake Tansi lake level procedures,
This will be effective October 2018. The motion carried by the following vote:

: Aye: 5-  GCouncil Member J. H. Graham, Danny Wyatt, Pamala Harrls, Council
Member Scot Shanks and James Mayberry

f. Discussion and action on application to AARP Network of Age-Friendly
Communities

Based on information provided af the TML Conference and follow up information
provided by AARP, Mayor Pro Tem Graham belleves Crossville would be a good
candidate for application to AARP's program, Age Friendly Communifies. Mr. Wood
has contacted the regional coordinator and he stated the City has already completed
phase one and two of the program through The Horizon Initiative, There are no costs
assocfated with the application. !

Membership in the network reflects that a community’s elected leadershipy has made
the commitment to actively waork toward making their city a great place for peopie of all
ages.

Benefits of the free membership are:
«  Access to global network of participating communifies, as well as aging and civif

society experls

»  Access to key information about the program, such as the lafest news ahd
information about best practices, events, results, challenges, and new
inifiatives

»  Opportunities for partnerships with other cities, both domestic and international
= Mentoring and peer review evaluation by member cities

< Public recognition of the communify commifrment to become more age-itiendly
s Speaking engagements af conferences and events hosted by AARP and
promotion through AARP's media channels.

Reprasentatives from AARP will be in Crossville on Friday, August 17 at 1 p.m. In City
Half Conference Room 317 to discuss the application process. The measting is open fo
the public.

A motion was made by Mayor Pro-tem J. H. Graham, seconded by Council
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